Antrim Selectmen's Meeting, October 15, 1990.

Present were Bill Suydam, Jr., Chairman, Ed Rowehl and Don
Phelps, Selectmen, Madeleine Henley, Administrative aAssistant,
Sgt. Gagnon, Antrim PD. Attendance sheet for people in audience
is attached.

7:34 Meeting called to order.

The Board reviewed several pieces of information from citizens
concerned about the placement of the zoning amendments
recommended by the Planning Board on the November ballot,
including a petition and an open letter with several signatures
(copies attached).

Don Phelps moved to warrant the zoning amendments for the
Biennial Town meeting on November 6, 1990. Bill Suydam second.
Discussion ensued.

The Board opened the discussion to the floor. The following is
not meant as an exhaustive list of speakers:
Bob Cotton\Pﬁ\Kanto Gakuin University.

Gregg Goff ‘of Antrim.

Llcyd Henderson of Bennington.

Phil Dwight of Antrim.

Harry Page of Antrim.

Nancy Timkc of Antrim.

David Essex of Antrim.

Bruce Jeffries of Antrim.

Boyd Quackenbush of Antrim.

Steve Schacht of Antrim.

9:03 the discussion was closed.

Don Phelps called the question, The vote was as follows: Don
Phelps yes, Ed Rowehl yes, Bill Suydam yes, the Zoning Amendment
will be on the November ballot by a unanimous vote of the Board.

9:10 Bob Varnum Road Agent, in with monthly report. Mr. Varnum
requested executive session to discuss a personnel problem. Don
Phelps moved to go into Executive Session per RSA 91a Ed Rowehl
seconded. So voted. Neo information from the Executive Session.

Mr. Varnum completed his report. Tree in the cemetery on Route
31 will be cut up and hauled away. He will review cost of
maintaining Breezy Point Road in preparation of signing annual
contract, culvert work throughout Town is finished.

9:35 Sgt. Gagnon in with his report. Halloween will be October
31, 5:30pm toc 8pm. He asked the Selectmen to go into executive
session to discuss an issue of possible litigation. Don Phelps
so moved, Ed Rowehl seconded, so voted. No information.



Report of the Mill Pond Improvement Committee was reviewed Don
Phelps moved and Ed Rowehl seconded to accept the Committee's
recommendation to award the tank bid to Guimond Construction,
with the understanding that CAB is the subcontractor. So voted.

Don Phelps moved and Ed Rowehl seconded to abide by the
provisions outlined in the Letter of Transmittal to the Water
Resources Project Fund Program. Transmittal letter was signed.

Don Phelps moved and Ed Rowehl seconded to pay $300.00 in dam
registration fees under protest. Letter was signed so stating.

The Selectmen signed a letter to the Fire Chief explaining that
Antrim is not a participating town in the Water Rescue Assistance
Team program.

The Board agreed to make the 014 Post Office meeting area
available to the Chamber of Commerce.

Ed Rowehl moved to accept the minutes of 10/01/90 as corrected.
Don Phelps seconded, so voted. corrections: insert after
"...zoning change on November ballot" Don Phelps moved to warrant
the proposed zoning change to the biennial town meeting of Nov,
6, Ed Rowehl seconded. substitute the words "substitute motion”
for the word "motion" in the sentence beginning "A move was made
by Bill..."

Discussion of status of the landfill renegotiation request.

Discussion of the closure of the auditorium, normal policy will
be followed.

ConVal Selectmen's meeting coming up. Bill Suydam had been
appointed, but scheduling problems have arisen. Don Phelps is
the new advisory committee appointee.

10:40 Meeting adjourned.
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